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SUPREME COUNCIL MEETING

SUPREME LODGE KNIGHTS OF PYTHIAS

Sheraton Times Square Hotel
811 7th Avenue

New York City, New York
August 4, 2018
Supreme Chancellor Alan Krell called the meeting to order at 8:30 AM.

Supreme Prelate Bruce H. Brown delivered the opening prayer.

Roll call of the Supreme Council found the following members present:

Supreme Chancellor Alan Krell (NY)


Supreme Vice Chancellor Joel Fierstien (NJ)


Supreme Prelate Bruce H. Brown (SC)


Supreme Secretary Allen S. Morris (MA)


Supreme Treasurer Alan J. Ast (NY)


Supreme Master at Arms D. Mark Mead (VA)

Supreme Inner Guard Mark W. Ward (TN)

Supreme Outer Guard Donald Stamm (WV)


Chairman of the Foundation Randall Northcutt (TX)

Chairman of Finance Dennis O. Adams, PSR (IN) missed the morning session, due to flight cancelations at the airport
Chairman of Law Philip C. Greenwald (CA)

Absent:

Past Supreme Chancellor Jerry Deitch (NV)

SC Krell welcomed the following guests who introduced themselves:


Larry R. Bartley, AST (IN)


John Lux, AST (IL)


E. Ian Rothnie Recorder, Sup Tribunal (BC)


Craig Shink, DSC (NY)


Michael Horowitz, PC (NY)


Arthur Westle, SFT (IL)

CORRISPONDENCE:
OUTGOING:
· E-mailed 03/09/18 to all Supreme Lodge Officers, Past Supreme Chancellors, Grand Secretaries, members of the Supreme Tribunal and Knights of Pythias Foundation, Supreme Representatives, and Deputy Supreme Chancellors; appointment of new Finance Chairman Dennis O. Adams, PSR (IN).
· E-mailed 3/27/18 to all Supreme Lodge Officers, Past Supreme Chancellors, Grand Secretaries, members of the Supreme Tribunal and Knights of Pythias Foundation, Supreme Representatives, and Deputy Supreme Chancellors; Holiday Greetings for Easter and Passover.

INCOMING:

· Received 7/26/18 from GS Steve Glise (MO) regarding the $5.00 charge for Eagle Scout paraphernalia.

Please see the Officer/Committee Reports at the conclusion of these minutes.
2018 SUPREME CONVENTION:
· DSC Craig Shink (NY), Chairman of the Committee said, they only have 113 rooms sold, well under the number contracted.  The tours, however, are going well – they have 2 buses for the Sunday 9/11 Tour, but still have opening for anyone wanting to go on the Monday evening Dinner Cruise.  He mention the staff at the hotel has been bending over backward, said they are great.  Lunch, he said (for the members of the Supreme Council, Supreme Tribunal, Knights of Pythias Foundation, Supreme Temple Council, Sunshine Girls and DOKK Council and Foundation) will be served in the Riverside Room (same floor) between 11:30 AM and 1:00 PM.

SC KRELL SAID:
· We will recess at 10:30 AM for ten minutes
· Break for lunch at 11:30 AM

· Reconvene at 1:00 PM

2020 SUPREME LODGE CONVENTION:
· SVC Fierstien (NJ) said it’s tentative, if all goes well, it will be held at the DoubleTree in Newark, NJ between the dates of July 30 through August 6, 2020.
BOY SCOUTS/EAGLE SCOUTS:

· Law Chair Greenwald (CA) said West Virginia is gearing up for the 2019 International World Jamboree, the 24th of its kind.  It would be a great opportunity to advertise ourselves to the world.  One of the benefits – Baden-Powell Lodge #1907 in London, England is heavily involved with the Boy Scout.

· SVC Fiernstien (NJ) said there could be as many as 60,000 in attendance; and since the Mormons are giving up their sponsorship of the Scouts, the timing is right for the Supreme Lodge to step in.

· There will be funds placed in the Supreme Chancellor’s Program (Knights of Pythias Foundation) to sponsor a week in WV at the Jamboree.

· SOG Stamm (WV) said we should be looking to spend $10,000 to make a positive impact.

FINANCE:

· Finance Chair Adams (IN) was still in transit, as were many members due to the weather in (NY), thus SC Krell deferred the matter to ST Ast (NY) to iron out some of the inaccurate numbers in the Proposed Biennial Budget.

· SC Krell said the Proposed Budget will be discussed by the entire Finance Committee on Monday afternoon, August 6, at the conclusion of the day’s business session.  It should be finalized, to be brought before the body during the business session on Wednesday, August 8.

· SP Brown (SC), secretary of the Finance Committee said Brother Adams (IN) is very efficient as the Chairman of the committee; SC Krell agreed.
KNIGHTS OF PYTHIAS FOUNDATION:
· ST Ast (NY) reviewed the Foundation’s Account, stating there are $2,052,419.72 in assets.

· Foundation Chair Northcutt (TX) said the Foundation is open and ready for Q & A snapshot of the Foundation.
· ST Ast (NY) said our tax exempt status has been restored.

MEMBERSHIP:

· ALABAMA: SOG Stamm (WV) said Alabama has two factions, the north and the south – the north, he said is strong; the south, not so much.  But overall they are healthy, and increasing their membership – they are sending two Supreme Reps to the convention.

· NEW MEXICO: Brother Stamm indicated they will be instituting a new subordinate lodge before this year is over.

· SP Brown (SC) has been a traveling companion and help to Brother Stamm.
· SC Krell thanked Brother Stamm for his hard work and positive attitude.
· SMA Mead (VA) asked about membership in larger domains.

SUPREME LAW:
· SOG Stamm (WV) said we need to read and understand the laws that govern us.  If there is something we don’t understand or if we have questions, there are Brothers we can go to.

SC Krell Recessed the meeting at 10:05 AM

The meeting reconvened at 10:45 AM

SUPREME TRIBUNAL:

· SC Krell said, as far as he knows, the Supreme Tribunal is up to date, with the possible exception of anything that may come up at the convention.  As of this writing there is nothing on their calendar.
PYTHIAN INTERNATIONAL:

· SS Morris (MA) editor of the newsletter said, since August 2016, eleven (11) issues of Pythian International have been printed and distributed… That is just under twice the number of issues sent out during the previous biennium.  Each issue averaging six to eight pages; put together using MS Word, converted to a PDF format, they are e-mailed to all Supreme Lodge Officers, Grand Secretaries, Deputy Supreme Chancellors, members of the Supreme Tribunal and the Knights of Pythias Foundation - and yes – the Web Site Manager (to make sure the site is up to date) asking that they forward electronic copies to their Brethren throughout their respective Grand Lodges.  From there they have been e-mailed to the secretaries of subordinate lodges and various members of the Order.  Within a day of its initial emailing, so I’ve been told, it is distributed to an exceptionally large audience – and the feedback has been positive.

· Pythian International may also be viewed electronically by logging on to our web site at “pythias.org” and clicking on the Pythian International link.  If you have newsworthy items that you wish to share with other domains, please forward to supremelodgekofp@comcast.net.  Pictures are always welcome, but please include an article to accompany it/them.  Thanks to all for your support.

· Not knowing what will happen following the close of the Supreme Lodge Convention, if I am asked to stay on as the editor of Pythian International, I would like to revert to a format used by Brother Marv Wilson (BC) several years ago.  Since we are all family, I would like to see information about the Pythian Sisters and the DOKK incorporated into PI.  A message from the Supreme Chancellor and the Supreme Chief, the Supreme Secretaries, The Imperial Prince and Imperial Secretary.

WEBSITE:
· SC Krell said he want’s to wait until the afternoon session to discuss the website.

AMERICAN CANCER SOCIETY:

· No Report

EAGLE SCOUTS:
· SS Morris (MA) told all , the Supreme Lodge is charging $5.00 per package/per scout.  The $5.00 is prepaid with the application before the package; consisting of a certificate, patch and cover letter, is sent.  Requests arrive daily from troop leaders and parents of the scouts awaiting their Court of Honor.  Vivian is and has been taking care of those requests.  Since I’ve taken office we have processed thousands of requests. 
· We have heard nothing from the Knights of Pythias Foundation regarding the motion that passed at the February 2018 Supreme Council Meeting relative to the Foundation sponsoring the cost of the Eagle Scout Package – the $5.00 cost per scout fee is still in effect.

JUNIOR ORDER:
· It appears we have two (2) requests to re-start the Junior Order; one from TX and one from WV.  SS Morris will find the information necessary and send it to the appropriate parties – Brother Roger Fangman in TX; Brother Donald Stamm in WV.

POSTER CONTEST:

· The theme of the 2018 Poster Contest was “What is a Friend?”  Brochures were available for all Grand Domains.  This is a very popular topic for both students and high school administrators.  

· The deadline of June 15, 2018 for all posters to be received in the Supreme Lodge Office has come and gone.  This year ten (10) grand lodges participated in the contest, with some sending multiple copies – hand-drawn as well as computer generated.  One grand lodge submitted 12 plus posters that will be sorted out at the Supreme Convention before the judging begins.  A panel of non-interested judges will be selected to select the winners on Monday late afternoon; the winners will be announced, and the posters displayed on the convention floor on Tuesday; then the winning posters will be posted on our website, as well published in Pythian International.

MEMBERSHIP CHAMPION:

· SC Krell said the Membership Chairman, and the reasons he was selected, will be announced Sunday evening at the Banquet.
GOLDEN SPUR:
· On behalf of the chairman, PSC Wright (NH/VT) SS Morris (MA) gave the following report:

· The Supreme Lodge Golden Spur Committee received, reviewed, and approved fourteen (14) applications for recipients of the Golden Spur during the 2016-2018 Biennium.  One of the fourteen was postponed by the committee, sent back for additional information.
· The application form, for both Grand and Subordinate Lodges needs to be modified to set a limit by which information should be written.  Volunteer work within the community that is annotated on the application should be volunteer work done after the prospective candidate became a Knight, not before; and all information contained therein should not be older than 10-12 years.
PUBLIC RELATIONS:
· Law Chair Greenwald (CA) said he had contacted two newspapers, for the purpose of placing articles regarding the Supreme Lodge Convention, but he said the cost was prohibitive.
· SVC Fierstien (NJ) distributed an article he had written for the newspapers, but he never sent it.
MEMBERSHIP:
· SP Brown (SC) talked about his assisting Membership Chair Stamm on visits he made to Alabama.
· Foundation Chair Northcutt (TX) said the Foundation would like to assist the Supreme Lodge in its membership endeavors.
AUDIT:
· SC Krell (NY) spoke about an audit, saying that a couple of failed attempts at hiring a local auditor had failed; but that Finance Chair Adams had spoken to someone local to him in Indiana who is interested, and will audit the books of the Supreme Lodge and Foundation for the past two (2) years for between $3,500 - $4,000.  He will make the appropriate contact and keep the Supreme Secretary and Treasurer in the loop; as he will the Chairman of the Knights of Pythias Foundation.
READ & RIDE PROGRAM:
· SC Krell (NY) reminded all that the program originated in Texas.
· SOG Stamm (WV) said as eager as some of the Grand Lodges may be, some need to be shown how the program works and how easy it is the run.
· SS Morris (MA) said MA adopted the program, with a slight modification four (4) years ago, and it’s a win-win situation – both the kids and the Knights benefit from it.

· Foundation Chair Northcutt (TX) said, after running the program for seven (7) years it’s starting to bear fruit; Texas is starting to realize members (dads and family members of the kids).
· SC Krell Recessed the meeting at 11:25 AM

· The meeting reconvened at 1:05 PM
· Finance Chair Adams (IN) arrived.
TAX FORMS:

· ST Ast (NY) said, the Supreme Lodge and the Knights of Pythias Foundation are two separate entities, and suggested filing as one… Then moved the following:

· Motion by ST Ast (NY) seconded by Finance Chair Northcutt (TX), “to file the Supreme Lodge and the Knights of Pythias Foundation as a consolidated entity on every Annual Not-For-Profit Federal Report.”  Motion passed.

· Motion by ST Ast (NY) seconded by SP Brown (SC), “to prepare the necessary filings for the Internal Revenue Service approval, to file consolidated Not-For-Profit Annual Federal Report.”  Motion passed.

WOMEN IN THE ORDER:
· The Proposed Legislation only covers Supreme Law, not the membership applications or Ritual; they will need to be modified if the Proposed Legislation is agreed to and later ratified.
· Foundation Chair Northcutt (TX) said, women inquire about pictures.

· SMA Mead (VA) said, at one point African Americans were not allowed into the Order.  Law Chair Greenwald (CA) said, the application indicated, “he must be a white male over the age of 18.”

· SC Krell suggested, we end the discussion and allow the Legislative Body determine the fate of the legislation when it comes on the floor.

DOKK:

· SC asked Imperial Basha Roger Siegel (NY) at the February 2018 Supreme Council Meeting to look into giving free membership in the DOKK when an applicant became a Knight.  The following is what was reported: The Imperial Palace will waive the imitation fee and the first year’s dues for a new Knight.  The question they’ve been pondering – what if there isn’t a Temple in the new Knight’s area, or in his state… The answer was, he’ll go into Central Temple for the one year, hoping he’ll be curious enough to want to form a new Temple.  The DOKK is supposed to furnish the Supreme Lodge the applications for membership as well as information about the Order so it can be included by the Knights sponsor.

WEBSITE:
· SMA Mead (VA) reminded all of the presentation he gave at the February 2018 supreme Council Meeting, also said we have a FaceBook presence.  He said he put together a website, he put a vision into being, he bought a website presence.

· SS Morris (MA) was fairly vocal on the matter, but moved, seconded by Law Chair Greenwald (CA) “that the Supreme Lodge adopt the new website.”

· SC Krell (NY) objected to the website, said the committee didn’t function as a committee, but as one person doing what he wanted to do.

· The motion was withdrawn by the maker, and the seconder.

AWAY:
· SS Morris (MA) asked the officers, as a courtesy to the other members of the Council, especially when they travel on Supreme Lodge Business, to inform the SC and the SS that they will be away, where they are going (in case something comes up) and how long they’ll be gone for.

CONNECTICUT:
· SVC Fierstien (NJ) said they are dysfunctional, but they finally have a new Grand Secretary; said the meeting he had scheduled for this past June was canceled, and is wondering if they’re Charter should be taken.  He said he perused it no further.
· The SC will appoint a committee to travel to CT to meet with their “Powers that Be”.

DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA:
· SOG Stamm (WV) and members of the Troubled Domain Committee (to be named at a later time) will travel to DC in an attempt to straighten out their problems; if not, within the next two years, Franklin Lodge #2 will be placed under the immediate control of the Supreme Lodge and the Charter of DC will be pulled.
SC Krell Recessed the meeting at 2:40 PM
The meeting reconvened at 3:04 PM

· Motion by Law Chair Greenwald (CA), seconded by SP Brown (SC), “that the Supreme Lodge reimburse SP Mead (VA) $104.00 for the web presence he established.”  Motion passed.

FINANCE:
· Finance Chair Adams (IN) said he wants vouchers for every expense a check is written for, that includes taxes and payroll.
· Law Chair Greenwald (CA) when asked for an opinion said, vouchers should be written and approved for every expense of the Supreme Lodge, or they should not be paid.
AUDIT:
· Finance Chair Adams (IN) reiterated what SC Krell has mentioned earlier in the meeting – he has a Certified Auditor, a CPA in Indiana that has agreed to audit all of our books/checking accounts for the 2016-2018 biennial term to the cost of between $3,500 to $4,000… Unless he has to perform any unusual tasks.

EULOGIES:

· SS Morris (MA) indicated the number of eulogies that have been requested over the past years have included many non-members of the Supreme Lodge.  He suggested, that in the future the honor of being eulogized be reserved for Supreme Officers, Past Supreme Chancellors, Supreme Reps – past and present – and/or at least a Brother who has taken his Supreme Lodge Rank.
· Following a brief discussion, it was decided that it will be left up to the Supreme Prelate who is in charge of our Memorial Service; but that, the information on who should be given to the Supreme Secretary so he can disseminate the information to the Grand Secretaries well in advance of the next subsequent Supreme Convention.

BOY SCOUTS:

· Motion by SP Brown (SC), seconded by Law Chair Greenwald (CA), “that the Supreme Council endorse what was being called Document B13-18, to add an additional $10,000 to the Proposed 2018-2020 Biennial Budget to support the 2019 International World Jamboree to be held in West Virginia.

· Following a brief discussion, that motion was withdrawn by the maker and the seconder.

· Finance Chair Northcutt (TX) spoke about the old schoolhouse in Michigan that houses a lot of Pythian Memorabilia, and is in need of repair.  He asked if anyone has visited the property to see the structure (well over 100 years old) to understand the importance of preserving it.

· ST Ast (NY) said, if we are able to do anything to preserve the building and it’s contents, we will need to see invoices for the work being done.  Brother Northcutt said he would look into it.
· SC Krell, speaking on a similar subject, said he wants to hear no more discussion about the museum in Indiana.

A round of Good of the Order followed.

SP Brown offered a closing prayer.

The meeting adjourned at 4:15 PM.

THE NEXT SCHEDULED MEETING OF THE SUPREME COUNCIL WILL BE HELD ON WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 8, 2018 FOLLOWING THE INSTALLATION OF OFFICERS.
Respectfully submitted,

/s/ Allen S. Morris, KGS

Supreme Secretary
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